21819 3 Hours / 70 Marks

Seat No.								
----------	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--

Instructions:

- (1) All Questions are *compulsory*.
- (2) Answer each next main Question on a new page.
- (3) Figures to the right indicate full marks.
- (4) Assume suitable data, if necessary.
- (5) Mobile Phone, Pager and any other Electronic Communication devices are not permissible in Examination Hall.

Marks

1. Attempt any FIVE of the following:

10

- (a) State any four qualities of Shiva that have inspired you.
- (b) Express your views on Christiano Ronaldo.
- (c) Name the scientists and lawyers who flourished under the leadership of JRD Tata.
- (d) State any three adjectives to describe the condition of patients in the abandoned ward in Patna.
- (e) State any three health hazards of improper disposal of e-waste.
- (f) Express in two sentences about the importance of scoring marks for your career.
- (g) Name the peaks climbed by Arunima Sinha.

2. Attempt any THREE of the following:

12

- (a) Describe the change in the author's life after his son's accident.
- (b) State the four qualities of Mr. Lal that have inspired you.

[1 of 4] P.T.O.

22101 [2 of 4]

- (c) Describe the role and responsibilities of the society in controlling e-waste hazards.
- (d) Summarise the struggle of Shiva.

3. Attempt any THREE of the following:

12

- (a) Develop a dialogue between a teacher and student who is apologising for using mobile phone in the class. (8-10 dialogues).
- (b) Develop a dialogue between Arjun and Amit discussing about the ways to improve their spoken English. (8-10 dialogues)
- (c) Write a paragraph on "an online class compared to a traditional face-to face class". (75 words)
- (d) Write a paragraph on "Wi-Fi Technology". (75 words)

4. Attempt any THREE of the following:

12

- (a) Make sentences using the following collocations:
 - (i) Do your best
 - (ii) Break a record
 - (iii) Take an exam
 - (iv) Save electricity
- (b) Replace the underlined words with correct word and rewrite the sentences.
 - (i) Amit's father is very <u>industrial</u>.
 - (ii) A hoard of dacoits looted the village.
 - (iii) The goods train is stationery.
 - (iv) Raju is very week.
- (c) Write the meanings of the following idioms and make sentences of your own:
 - (i) Blessing in disguise
 - (ii) Crocodile tears

22101 [3 of 4]

- (d) Choose the correctly spelt word from the following:
 - (i) unique, unic, unque
 - (ii) counsellor, counselar, counselor
 - (iii) angrily, angryly, angrilly
 - (iv) Keys, Keyes, Keies
- (e) Change the voice:
 - (i) Let the window be shut.
 - (ii) He will be forgiven by the teacher.
 - (iii) Will your brother pay your fees today?
 - (iv) The robber has been caught by the police.

5. (A) Attempt any TWO of the following:

8

- (a) Draft a welcome speech for Dr. Khare, an industrialist from your region who is invited at your institute for a talk on "Expectations of the industry from the diploma holders"
- (b) Draft a speech to introduce the chief guest for the first year induction program organised by the institute.
- (c) Prepare a vote of thanks for the annual gathering of your institute.

(B) Attempt any TWO:

4

Change into indirect speech

- (a) The monitor said, "Sir, some students were making noise yesterday".
- (b) The Prime Minister said, "India became independent in 1947".
- (c) "Sit down." She told him.

6. Attempt any TWO of the following:

12

- (a) Do as directed:
 - (i) Not everyone gets <u>the</u> opportunity to become <u>an</u> famous person. (Rewrite the sentence using correct article in place of the underlined article.)

22101 [4 of 4]

- (ii) <u>Either</u> the police officers <u>or</u> the military personnel were present there. (Rewrite the sentence using correct conjunctions in place of underlined conjunction).
- (iii) Mr. Verma received a parcel <u>to</u> his son who had been staying in Mysore <u>from</u> many years. (Rewrite the sentence using the correct prepositions in place of underlined preposition.)
- (b) Read the following passage and answer the given questions:

Our forests are important source of natural wealth covering one fifth of the country's land area. They supply the timber for the railways, house building and furniture making. They also supply the fuel for cooking and bamboo for paper making. Medicinal herbs also come from the forests.

In the olden days our wise men and philosophers had their "Ashrams' in the forests. These Ashrams were centers of knowledge and learning. Unfortunately forests were ruthlessly cut down in the past few years. While the forests are disappearing the demand for timber is growing. We must therefore, protect and develop our forests. "Vana Mahotsava" is a most important step in this direction. It is observed for a week in July every year. During this week lakhs of saplings are planted throughout the country. This is being done to restore our fast disappearing forests.

Questions:

(i)	What do forests supply for paper making?	(1)
(ii)	What was the purpose of Ashrams?	(1)
(iii)	Why is Vana Mahotsava observed? How is it observed?	(2)
(iv)	What would you do to restore forests?	(2)

(c) Do as directed:

- (i) Yesterday evening the phone (ring) three times while we (have) dinner. (Rewrite the sentence using the correct form of the verbs in the brackets).
- (ii) While I (do) the language course, I (meet) lots of people from all over the world.

(Rewrite the sentence using the correct forms of the verbs in the brackets).

(iii) What a wonderful painting this is! (Change into Assertive)